June 11, 2012-- Bay Breeze Point Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

6:00 PM Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order. Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, Jan Closson and Karen Ricker (TPS). No additional BBP homeowners were present at this time.  One homeowner joined the meeting about 20 minutes late.
Minutes: A motion was made to accept the amended minutes of the May 21, 2012 meeting. (Baker, Till-second, passed)

Management:  Nothing to report beyond the meeting package materials. Comments later if time permits.

President's Comments:
· The development at the end of 30th Bay near the marina is still in the planning stages. The Wetlands Board's denial was overturned.

· The area near the old Blue Crab Restaurant is still being planned for development. The East Beach homeowners are working with the City to update the City's approach to development south of Pretty Lake Ave.  

· The City will make a presentation to the East Beach HOA on  20th of June at 7:00 PM discussing their plans for a new pumping station near Pretty Lake Ave and Shore Drive. Jim has been invited to attend this meeting to gather information regarding the new pumping station and potential impacts to BBP.

· Leaving trash cans out on the curb is regulated by the city. The city can levy fines included in the monthly bills if notified or in the area checking.

· Jim reported on some of the crime statistics in the city. Citizens need to be aware in the Ocean View area. Warren Snyder is the Community Resource Officer (CRO) and can be contacted if homeowners have concerns. BBP has some weekend parking problems close to the beach. The NPD is aware of this and patrols the area.

Treasurer:  Alison and Karen stated they had nothing to report beyond what was in the meeting package.

ARB Report: There is one ARB application pending.

· Jim is getting a legal opinion about sight view corridors. There are no regulations about trees in the By-laws and Covenants.

· The ARB group will discuss the broad area of landscaping at its next meeting and what requires an application and what is considered maintenance.

· There was a motion to accept some updates and minor corrections to the ARB application. (Till, Baker-second, passed)

Neighborhood Watch Report: There is still a need for more members of the group. If you desire more information on the Neighborhood Watch Program or Norfolk Police activities to include crime analysis, you can go to the following websites:

· www.facebook.com/norfolkPD

· www.norfolk.gov then select Police Department then select crime analysis 

Old Business: 

· Because of John Bergman's absence, the fencing discussion was tabled until the next meeting in July.

· We discussed the violation enforcement procedures. The first offense requires a courtesy letter with 7 days to correct. The second offense gives 5 days to correct. If action is taken, there is a $50.00 administration fee. On the third offense there is an immediate $50.00 fee. Complete procedures will be found on the web site. There was a motion to accept these enforcement procedures. (Baker, Till-second, passed)

New Business:
· The next BOD meeting will be July 9, 2012

· There is new construction beginning on the circle on Pleasant Avenue in East Beach. This will increase the already serious parking and access problems in that area. We need to continue to be aware of this and express concerns to East Beach and City of Norfolk representatives.

· TPS must be sure to give renters the package for homeowners containing the By-laws and Covenants.

Executive Session:
· At 7:15 PM Jerry made a motion and Alison seconded it to shift to Executive Session to discuss the delinquency report and on-going legal issues.

· At 7:30 PM Jim moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jerry and approved by those present.

Prepared by Jan Closson 

